
NEWSLETTER N0 13 11TH MAY 2023 

 

EDUCATION WEEK OPEN DAY: WEDNESDAY 17th MAY FROM 3.45PM TO 

4.30PM 

Please feel most welcome to attend your child/ren’s classroom and specialist areas next  

Wednesday to celebrate the great work that your child/ren have done this year. All teachers will 

be present in their classrooms or specialist program areas to welcome you. 

 

COVID CASES ON THE RISE 

We are experiencing a significant rise in the number of Covid cases for both students and staff 

this term. As you would be aware, the Covid Guidelines have changed with the passing of time, 

reflecting changing conditions. Nonetheless, there is much that remains unknown regarding the 

potential long-term effects of contracting the disease and it is prudent to minimise the chances of 

contracting or recontracting Covid. Current Covid Guidelines require staff must stay at home for 

5 days if they contract Covid. For students, the Guidelines recommend a 5-day stay at home from 

school. Whilst it is not a requirement for students, I would strongly recommend that you  

seriously consider doing so.  

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

 

ALL CANTEEN ORDERS MUST BE DONE ONLINE VIA THE Qkr! APP 

CANTEEN IS OPEN MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY 



 

REPORTING STUDENT ABSENCES 

We are required by the Education Department to have written confirmation if your child is absent for 3 

days or more for whatever reason. I understand that everyone has a lot on their plate almost all the time, 

but recently we have had to follow-up an increasing number of cases where, for some reason or another, 

parents have failed to do so. To let us know, please send us an email via our Berwick Lodge email  

address. An example of this would be a family holiday. Another would be if your child is unwell for 3 days 

or more, we require a medical certificate for be forwarded to the office. 

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs) 

Q. Why is this year’s Open Day held immediately after school, and for such a relatively 

short time?  

A. Straight after school has been well-received by parents in the past as being the most convenient for 

them, and certainly suits staff. Due to the Time in Lieu provisions of the Victorian Government Schools 

Agreement (VGSA), means that I would have to provide all staff who attended after 4.30pm with Time in 

Lieu of the hours they attended. We do not receive any additional funding to meet this cost, which would 

be considerable. Hence the shortened time frame for the event. 

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE 

“Everyone is entitled to an opinion, but facts are indisputable.” 
 
 
 

 

NOTICES AND PAYMENTS DUE: 

 

Year 7 Application Form   Friday 12th May           

Grade 3 Camp Forms    Friday 12th May 

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

DIARY DATES: 

   

Winter Inter-School Sports    Friday 12th May  

Open Day 3:45-4:30pm   Wednesday 17th May 

SSS Mass Dance Rehearsal    Friday 19th May  

Walk to School Day    Friday 19th May  

Step Into Prep 5:30-6:30pm   Wednesday 24th May  
    

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 

 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 
mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

MOTHER’S DAY 

Thank you to our fantastic PFA for organising and running our Mother’s Day stall today.  There were 

lots of excited students choosing gifts for their loved ones.   

 

STEP INTO PREP – WEDNESDAY 24th MAY 

On Wednesday 25th May from 5.30pm to 6.30pm we will be holding our ‘Step into Prep’ information  

session in our library. Our Principal class and a Prep teacher will present information relevant to our 

school and our Prep program.  If you have a Prep student who will be starting school in 2024, an 

d wish to attend this information session, please phone the office on 97096700 or send an email to the 

Berwick Lodge school email address to RSVP.  We look forward to meeting new families on this  

evening.   

 

WANTED ITEMS 

• We are requesting donations of small plastic toys which you no longer need, for our students to 

play with in our Sensory and Community Gardens.  Toys such as plastic animals, dinosaurs, cars,      

McDonald’s toys are some examples.  Please leave any donations at the office. 

• Do you have an abundance of metal forks and/or metal teaspoons in your cutlery drawer?       

Donations of these items are most welcome to be left at the office.  

 
NATIONAL WALK TO SCHOOL DAY Friday 19th  May 

WALK SAFELY TO SCHOOL DAY Walk Safely to School Day (WSTSD) is an annual, national event 

when all primary school children are encouraged to walk and commute safely to school. It is a  

community event seeking to promote road safety, health, public transport and the environment. 

WSTSD promotes the  

important message that active kids are healthy kids. The event encourages parents, carers and their 

children to build regular walking to and from school into their daily routine. Children need a minimum 

of 60 minutes exercise per day. Encouraging less driving and more walking aims to decrease dangerous 

vehicle congestion around schools and reduce carbon emissions from idling cars. Lastly, it is just a nice 

way to be part of your community.  

On Friday 19th May, we are asking students to come to school in sensible Active Wear, for example  

runners and tracksuit, or sports top and shorts etc. If you live reasonably close to the school it would 

be great to walk or alternatively, park a few blocks away so that you can walk some of the distance.  

If you feel like getting more active with your children, there are some great suggestions on the  

following website:  

http://www.victoriawalks.org.au/Walking_with_children/  http://www.victoriawalks.org.au/smartsteps/

families/activitysheets 

 

HEADLICE 

Could families please check their child’s hair for headlice regularly throughout the term to minimise the 

spread. We seem to have an increase in the number of cases.  

For more information on headlice, please click on the link: Head lice | healthdirect  

 
 

 

 
 

 
Sandra McCrum, Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 

http://www.victoriawalks.org.au/Walking_with_children/
http://www.victoriawalks.org.au/smartsteps/families/activitysheets
http://www.victoriawalks.org.au/smartsteps/families/activitysheets
https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/head-lice


 

Nakita PS and Toby PB 
 

Taytum 1S and Gene 1C 
 

Charlotte 2C and Bronik 2G 
 

Meika 3L and Boris 3M 
 

Ruby 4P and Josh 4W 
 

Jack 5B and Konstandina 5WH  
 

Sophie 6P and Jason 6P 

 

Ellie PN and Ethan PK 
 

Xave 1S and Michaela 1C 
 

Charlotte 2C and Will 2K 
 

Jax 3V and Savannah 3M 
 

Jess 4L and Blake 4W 
 

Max 5WH and India 5B 
 

Indee 6C and Emily 6P 

 

Darcie PB and Aryton PS  
 

Andy 1R and Hendrik 1R 
 

Amity 2C and Kei 2C  
 

Kristen 3K and Archie 3M 
 

Ayden 4P and Pahul 4W 
 

Kallan 5B and Halle 5F 
 

Genny 6W and Matthew 6C 
 

 

Evelyn PN and Edward PS 
 

Clem 1L and Ranveer 1R 
 

Aneeksha 2G and Harrison 2K 
 

Amrit 3K and Max 3M 
 

Abbey 4W and Leo 4W 
 

Tomoe 5K and Trey 5K 
 

Jennifer 6W and Matthew 6C 
 



 

 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations to the following  

students who received class awards recently. 

 

Please note- only students with publicity 

approval will be listed in the newsletter. 

 

School Tours and 2024 Enrolments Open on Wednesday 10th May. 

 
Tours will be held on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in  

attending Berwick Lodge next year, please ask them to contact 

the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 



 
 

Do you have any clothing that your child may have borrowed 

from sickbay? 

 

If so, can you please wash and return these items as soon as 

possible. 

 

 

 

LIBRARY NEWS: 

 

Please remember to return your library books and bring a bag to take your new ones home. 

 

Don’t forget the library is a great place to find lots of books on the Premier’s Reading 

Challenge list. We can let you know if the books you want to borrow are included this year, 

just ask when you get to the borrowing counter. 

 

The whole school is looking forward to participating in the National 

Simultaneous Story time again this year. The book that is being 

read is THE SPEEDY SLOTH by Rebecca Young and Heath 

McKenzie. This will take place at 11.00am on Wednesday 24th of May. 

 

Please come and visit on a Tuesday, during lunchtime, for some quiet 

reading time, fun games and colouring activities. The library is a  

wonderful space to get out of the cold and enjoy some quiet time. 

 

Issue three has now closed. 

 

Thank you to everyone who has purchased book from the most recent catalogue. We hope 

you enjoyed seeing the old format back in use. 

Our families purchased $768 worth of books which has earned $115 of rewards to spend on 

new items for the library. 

 

Well done. 

 

Happy Reading, 

Mrs Tsekouras and Ms Taylor 



 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients  

listed (ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

The school canteen is open every Monday, Wednesday and Friday.  

 

Students are able to purchase snacks, ice cream and drinks  

                 during recess and lunch time on these days.  

 

        All hot foods and lunch orders must be ordered by  

9:00am via the QKR! app.  



 









BUSINESS ADVERTISING 



COMMUNITY ADVERTISING 



COMMUNITY NEWS 



COMMUNITY NEWS 



COMMUNITY NEWS 



COMMUNITY NEWS 



COMMUNITY NEWS 


